
DATE; 
12/11/2023 

AGENDA ITEM (ACTION ITEM}: 

Issue Paper 

Consider/Approve the acceptance of a donation from the Do Good Grant sponsored by the Joe 
Burrow Foundation to assist families who are struggling with food insecurity. 

APPLICABLE BOARD POLICY: 
01.011 General Pow~r and Duties of the Board 

HISTORY/BACKGROUND: 
The Kenton County School District (KCSD) has had a 3.6% increase of students identified as 
economically disadvantaged and needing support with food donations. Currently, KCSD has 
45.9% of the families who qualify to receive Free and Reduced Meals. The Do Good Grant 
sponsored by the Joe Burrow Foundation is donating money to the Kenton County School 
District. These funds are to expand the FRYSC resources that address the needs of KCSD families 
with food insecurities. The full donation amount will be deposited in a district account called 
"The Joe Burrow Foundation." FRYSC coordinators or the school's designee will identify when a 
family is in need of food support and will make a request to use the "The Joe Burrow Foundation" 
funds. The donation does not have a time table for using the funds as the funds can rollover to 
future school years. 

FISCAL/BUDGEIARY IMPACT: 
NIA 

RECQMMENOATIO~; 
Approval to accept a donation from the Do Good Grant sponsored by the Joe Burrow Foundation 
to assist families who are struggling with food insecurity. 

CONTACT PERSON: 
Karen Hendrix 

?16~Wfi~ 
Principal/Administrator Distric .._ 
Use this form to submit your request to the Superintendent for items to he added to the Board Meeting Agenda. 
Principal -complete, print, sign and send to your Director. Director -if approved, sign and put in the Superintendent's mailbox. 



JOE BURROW -,.,. 
11/20/23 

Kenton County School District 

The Burrow Family believes that they have a responsibility to do good and we are so 

honored to have this platform to Do Good in our community. 

The purpose of the Do Good Grants was to provide resources and opportunities to the 
underprivileged and underserved. We received more than 130 applications, and it was inspiring 
to see all the great work in all three communities that Joe has called home. 

We are excited to share that your organization has been selected for funding for this 
round. Thanks to your great work, the foundation will send funding in the amount 

,; of- for Kenton Country School District to help support families struggling with food 
insecurity. The goal of this funding is to be a resource for the Family Resource Coordinators in 
the district to serve those families most in need. We trust that the funding will be used for the 
necessary items for families with the Coordinators to help guide those decisions. 

Please send your W9 and invoice for the amount listed above and we will submit for payment. 

Also, we hope you will share this news but not share the amount granted so that may remain 
confidential for our partnership. We are excited to partner with Kenton County Schools District. 

Thank you for the great work you are doing and we look forward to watching your organization 
succeed! 

Amy Floyd 
Executive Director 
The Joe Burrow Foundation 
Amy.floyd@joeburrow.org 
6862 Liberty Plaza, Suite 100, 
Liberty Township, Oh 45044 


